
 

CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 2 OF THE 

VAUGHAN HEALTHCARE PRECINCT ADVISORY TASK FORCE 
 

For consideration by the Committee of the Whole 
of the City of Vaughan 
on January 18, 2022 

 
 
The Vaughan Healthcare Precinct Advisory Task Force met at 10:32 a.m. on December 
6, 2021. 
 
ELECTRONIC PARTICIPATION 
 
Members Present: Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor, Chair 

Councillor Marilyn Iafrate, Vice Chair 

Altaf Stationwala, President and CEO, Mackenzie Health 

Rhonda Lenton, President, York University 

Matt Skynner, Chief Operating Officer, VentureLab (on behalf 
of Melissa Chee, President and CEO, VentureLab) 

Nick Spensieri, City Manager 

  
Staff Present: Raphael Costa, Director, Economic and Cultural Development 

 Julie Flesch, Economic Development Officer 

 Christina Bruce, Director, Policy Planning and Special 
Programs 

 Michael Genova, Director, Corporate and Strategic 
Communications 

 Paul Salerno, Director, Real Estate 

 Don De Los Santos, Manager, Small Business and 
Entrepreneurship 

 Michelle DeBuono, Supervisor, Public Affairs 

 John Britto, Council / Committee Administrator 

  

Others Present: John Matheson, Partner, StrategyCorp, Toronto 

 Dr. Amir Asif, Vice President, Research & Innovation, York 
University 

 Jane Gertner, Vice President, Partnerships, VentureLab 

 Lisa Colleen Philips, Provost and Vice President, Academic, 
York University 

 Stacy Hushion, Consultant, StrategyCorp, Toronto 

 



REPORT NO. 2 OF THE 

VAUGHAN HEALTHCARE PRECINCT ADVISORY TASK FORCE 

FOR CONSIDERATION BY THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE, JANUARY 18, 2022

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 

1. GOVERNMENT RELATIONS STRATEGY 

The Vaughan Healthcare Precinct Advisory Task Force advises 
Council: 

1) That the presentation by John Matheson, Partner, 
StrategyCorp, and C1, presentation material entitled 
“Government Relations Strategy” were received. 

 
 

2. VAUGHAN HEALTHCARE CENTRE PRECINCT – GOVERNMENT 
RELATIONS ADVOCACY AND NEXT STEPS 

The Vaughan Healthcare Precinct Advisory Task Force advises 
Council: 

1) That the comments from the Task Force and the endorsement 
of the “Vaughan Healthcare Centre Precinct Government 
Relations Advocacy and Next Steps” as outlined in the 
Memorandum dated December 6, 2021 were received. 

 

 
 
 

The meeting adjourned at 11:26 a.m. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor, Chair 


